American Contract Bridge League

District 8 Board of Directors Annual Meeting

Saturday August 22, 2009

Gateway to the West Regional

Renaissance Hotel, St. Louis, MO

Members and Officers Present: Debbie Avery, Chuck Briggs, Michael Carmen, Bob Carteaux, Jay Coleman, Dalton Darnell, Karl Dencker, Rajahneen Dencker, Georgia Heth, Martha Leary, Chris Patrias, Suzi Shymanski-Moore, Chris Shaw, Ron Sholes, Chuck Zalar, Liz Zalar.

Members and Officers Absent: Chris Benson, Karen Coe, Richard Ellis, Leah Newell, Tom Oppenheimer, John Pree, Debbie Romero, Mike Tomlianovich, Karen Walker, Milt Zlatic.

Mr. Coleman called the August 22, 2009 District 8 Board of Directors Annual meeting to order at 9:30 AM.

Mr. Carmen moved to accept the minutes of the May 23, 2009 District 8 Board of Directors meeting as presented. Second Mr. Dencker. Carried.

Treasurer’s report: Ms. Avery presented the income and expense reports and current check registers for the Board’s review. Mr. Dencker moved to accept the documents as presented. Second Mr. Carteaux. Carried. Ms. Avery submitted the 2010 District 8 proposed budget to the Board. Mr. Carteaux moved to accept the proposed budget as presented. Second Mr. Dencker. Carried

President’s report: Mr. Coleman welcomed Patty Tucker the ACBL Youth Coordinator. Mr. Coleman appointed Ms. Avery as Secretary-Treasurer, Chris Patrias as Tournament Coordinator, Audit Chairman Michael Carmen, Karl Dencker as Charity Chairman, and Hugh Williams as Appellate Chairman.

ACBL Director’s report: Ms. Heth noted that her NABC report is in the Advocate. She announced that the Spring NABC is scheduled to come to St. Louis in March of 2013. The negotiations for hotel sites are underway. She noted that it was her hope and expectation that Mr. Carmen and Mr. Smith will consent to chair the St. Louis NABC committee as they demonstrated such effective and interactive planning of the last St. Louis NABC.

Finance report: No report.

Charity report: Mr. Dencker reported that the District wide charity event is the first week of October 2009.

Goodwill report: Ms. Heth asked for nominations to the National Goodwill and Charity Committees.
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Judiciary reports:


Discipline: No report.


Appellate: No report.

Education report: Mr. Shaw reported that the Youth Bridge Camp was a success and plans for next year’s camp are underway. He is hoping for 52 campers and is exploring avenues to raise funds. He would like to raise $26000 to fund the camp for next year. Unit 223 has pledged financial support for the camp. Mr. Shaw introduced Patty Tucker from ACBL. Ms. Tucker explained the function of the Foundation for the Preservation and Advancement of Bridge (FPAB) as a tool to raise funds for the Bridge Hall of Fame, Library, and Youth Bridge activities. She noted that the District could submit a proposal for a restricted fund to be established within the FPAB for the specific needs of the District. A Fiduciary Board needs to be established to review restricted fund requests. Ms. Heth recommended that this Board not be the full District Board. It could be comprised of 3 members of the District Board so it could be more mobile. She also recommended that the members of the Fiduciary Board not be involved with Junior Bridge activities to avoid the appearance of any conflict of interest as the Fiduciary Board will be reviewing and approving requests for funds to be disbursed.  

Tournament Coordinators report: Mr. Patrias noted that he had copies of the tournament schedules for all Unit Presidents.

STaC report: Ms. Heth noted that a three-session STaC event would award nearly 50% more master points than we are awarding under the present format. Mr. Carmen moved that the STaC event become a three-session event, morning, afternoon and evening except for Saturday and Sunday, which will remain the same. Second Mr. Darnell. Carried. Mr. Zalar noted that clubs participating in this years STaC games would need to be pre-registered with ACBL.

Regional Tournament reports:

Champaign: Mr. Zalar noted that Champaign hosted 810 1/2 tables, up from 750 tables last year.

Paducah/Rockford: Mr. Darnell reported that Paducah hosted 859 tables up 109 tables from last year. Mr. Dencker reported that Rockford hosted 1173 tables a gain of 119 tables from last year.

St. Louis: Mr. Carmen reported that the table count was up at this time. He noted that the table fees would probably be raised next year.
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Future Regional Reports: 

Ft. Wayne: Mr. Carteaux reported that he was up against Tunica but that room reservations were running about the same.

Champaign: Mr. Zalar reported that all was on track. He asked if the Side Series Pairs could have a title that would reflect it as a Regionally rated event. Ms. Heth said that she would look into it.

Paducah/ Rockford: Mr. Darnell and Mr. Dencker reported that all was on track for next year. Mr. Darnell moved to accept the schedule as presented. Second Mr. Zalar. Carried

Nominating: Mr. Carmen presented the 2010 slate of candidates. The Committee has nominated Mr. Coleman for President and Mr. Dencker for Vice President. Mr. Coleman called for nominations from the floor. Being no further nominations, Mr. Zalar moved to close the nominations and accept the slate as presented.

NAP status report: The NAP will be a 1-day 2-session event for all flights Saturday November 14, 2009 in Riverton.

GNT status report: The GNT event will be May 1-2, 2010. Mr. Dencker moved that the conditions of contest be kept the same. Second Mr. Darnell. Carried

Promotions: Ms. Heth complimented Mr. Dencker on his “plan ahead” pencils given out at the Rockford Regional with next year’s dates outlined and encouraged other tournaments to “steal “ his idea. Mr. Dencker suggested that the Advocate’s website address be put on all flyers.

Old Business: None

New Business: Mr. Shaw asked the District 8 Board help him raise $26,000 for the 2010 Youth Bridge Camp. Mr. Dencker moved that District 8 donate $2500 to the Unit 223 Youth Bridge Camp to be used for District 8 campers and to encourage all District 8 Units to participate in raising further funds. Second Mr. Zalar. Carried. 

Ms. Tucker explained that the only way for individual donors or local clubs to donate efficiently would be to send donations to the 501c charitable Foundation for the Advancement and Preservation of Bridge and earmarked for District 8. The District could then apply for a “restricted” fund where contributions from clubs or individuals to the FPAB could be directed to District 8 bridge advancement and preservation funding.
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New Business Cont:

Mr. Zalar moved to create a restricted fund to enable District 8 to be eligible to apply for funding of Bridge advancement and preservation from donations made by individuals, clubs and others to FPAB and earmarked for District 8. Second Mr. Dencker. Carried.

Ms. Leary moved to create a District 8 Fiduciary Board comprised of three people who will review requests for funding from the District 8 restricted fund held by FPAB. Second Ms. Leary. Carried.

Mr. Coleman appointed Mr. Carmen, Ms. Heth, and Mr. Darnell to serve as the Fiduciary Board.

Mr. Darnell moved that page 5, section E, line 8 of the District 8 American Bridge League Standing Rules be removed. This will eliminate the requirement of the scheduling of two single session charity events for District 8 Regional Tournaments, the first of which is to benefit the ACBL Charity Foundation. The second session is for the benefit a local charity. Second. Mr. Carmen. Carried

Mr. Zalar moved that all District 8 Regional tournament flyers reflect the change in the standing rules. Second Mr. Dencker. Carried

Mr. Sholes reminded the Board of the upcoming Senior Olympics.

Being no further business before the District 8 Board of Directors, Mr. Zalar moved that the August 22, 2009 Annual meeting of the District 8 Board of Directors be adjourned. Second Mr. Dencker. Carried.

Respectfully Submitted

Deborah Avery

District 8 Board Secretary

Minutes of the August 22, 2009 District 8 Board of Directors Annual Meeting

